
 Volume 15 No. 4  Oct 2018 

2018 COMMITTEE: 

PRESIDENT: 
   Louis Morsch: 0414 397 787 

VICE PRESIDENTS: 
  Jillian Morsch:  0414 522 730 
  Mike Edney: 0419 584 550 

SECRETARY: 
  Michelle Rowles:     0407 838 572 

TREASURER: 
   Clara Edney:   0419 376 843 

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR: 
Darren O’Neill:  0418 362 909 

PENNANT DIRECTOR: 
  Jillian Morsch:   0414 522 730 

PENNANT CO-ORDINATORS: 
  Grades 1-6 
      Mike Edney:   0419 584 550 
  Grades 7-11 
      Ian Wyatt:    0409 369 048 

RESULTS OFFICER: 
  Clara Edney:   0419 376 843 

MEMBERSHIP OFFICER: 
  Pam Park:   0439 308 093 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: 
  Lynette Woodyard:  0422 874 825 

GENERAL COMMITTEE: 
Alison Douglas:   0412 704 740 
Gary McPyke:        0448 000 492 

THE  PREZ  SEZ   By Lou Morsch

 

Another year of 
outstanding work from 
members of the VMSA  
committee.  Thanks to all 
concerned for your 
efforts. Without such 
loyalty and  service, our 
organisation could not 
function and our members 

would not be able to enjoy what is provided 
which is a competitive pennant  and  enjoyable 
(weekend away) tournaments. 

In the past 12 months, the VMSA successfully 
conducted tournaments in Ballarat, Horsham, 
Dromana and Shepparton. In particular, 
Horsham proved a great choice as a new venue 
to conduct a  teams event. The town and it’s 
committee embraced the chance to host a 
tournament and I congratulate them for 
ensuring it’s successful outcome. 
Congratulations to Helena Morgan  for 
delivering these events so expertly again.  
Having said that, we are going to lose a 
wonderful servant of the VMSA as Helena is 
standing down after the 2018 AGM after many 
years of service. I cannot say thank you enough 
to Helena for what she has contributed after so 
many years of service. A dedicated and 
passionate Life Member of our Association. 

In 2018, we again held our annual 
Masters/Juniors tournament in Melbourne at 
Westerfolds.  A year after the sad passing of 
Mark Jennings from Leeton, it was just 
wonderful to see so much “green” to 
 

honour him and his family. This event is 
firmly entrenched as our second biggest 
tournament on the VMSA  calendar.  I am 
thankful to Jill Morsch for running this 
tournament and contributing to its 
ongoing success.  

Michelle Rowles continues to provide 
great energy and service to the VMSA. I 
can’t thank her enough in her role as 
Secretary but also for her tireless 
voluntary efforts in so many other areas 
within the VMSA.    

Pennant participation continues to cause 
us some concern. Numbers are not 
increasing and it is becoming increasingly 
difficult to maintain an even competition. 
The efforts of our Match and Pennant 
Committee led by Jill Morsch and Mike 
Edney along with Clara Edney and Ian 
Wyatt are greatly appreciated. We have a 
reliable team who continue to work hard 
to promote a fair and even  competition. 

The quiet achievers of our committee 
have also served  the VMSA with 
distinction.  I am grateful to Lynette 
Woodyard and Darren O’Neill for their 
excellent contributions. Lynette with her 
informative and jam packed editions of 
the newsletter and Darren for his 
involvement at tournaments, mailouts, 
uniform design and a multitude of other 
duties.  I thank all other members of the 
committee and volunteers who have put 
their hand up to assist whenever the need 
arose.                                       Cont’d page 3 



Gd 1 Winners Lilydale 2 Gd 1 R/Up Lilydale 1 Gd 2 Winners Westerfolds 2 Gd 2 R/Up Moorabbin 1 

Gd 3 Winners Werribee 2 Gd 3 R/Up Fitzpatrick 2 Gd 4 Winners Mulgrave 1 Gd 4 R/Up PEGS 2 

Gd 5 Winners Focus GP 1 Gd 5 F/Up Mulgrave 5 Gd 6 Winners Fitzpatrick 4  

Gd 7 Winners Lilydale 5 

Gd 6 R/Up  
Moorabbin 2 

Gd 8 R/Up 

Ivanhoe 2 

Gd 9  Winners Lilydale 6 Gd 9 R/Up Mt Districts 5 Gd 10 Winners  
Brighton Rec 4 

Gd 10 R/Up Moorabbin 3 

Lou Morsch presenƟng Werribee & Lilydale Grade 7 Lilydale Grades 1 & 7 

2018 AUTUMN GRAND FINALS 

Gd 7 R/Up Werribee  2 

Gd 8 Winners 

Mt District 4 



       TOURNAMENT REPORT     
  By Helena Morgan

TOURNAMENT	DIRECTOR’S	REPORT	
SHEPPARTON	2018	
Even though numbers were less than we would have liked, those that 
aƩended had a great weekend. There were a lot of great matches and 
quite a lot of socializing.    Well done all!    Thank you to all who entered. 

59 entries including 2 “Virgins”  More than half of you (37) entered on 
line this Ɵme. Our on line entry system is very easy to use, so hopefully 
more of you will take advantage of this. No paper needed, so good for 
the environment. Makes Clara’s and my job easier as well.  You also 
have the chance to win free VMSA merchandise.  Winner of our on line 
entry draw for this tournament was Bill Doherty (MORWELL) 

The members at Shepparton kept the food and drink flowing and really 
looked aŌer us well.  Great job!!  The wine tasƟng table was an added 
aƩracƟon upstairs with some fine wines available to sample from our 
sponsor, Smiths Lane.  Thanks to those who manned the tasƟng table.  

Winner of our members draw for 2 free dinner dance Ɵckets was Dave 
Blacker (PEGS) 

CongratulaƟons to the following players for reaching tournament mile-
stones this weekend. 

Michael Bourke (Squash Logic)       25 

Barry Reid (Corio)                     25     

Thank you for your conƟnued support. 

For those of you who may not be aware, on our website, under the 
tournaments tab, is a detailed list of all players who have received a 
milestone badge.  Worth a look! 

My sincere thanks to Darren for his invaluable assistance behind the 
desk.  He will be taking over next year and has learnt (nearly) all he 
needs to know. 

Now to Ballarat. 

Matches will be Best of 5 games PAR 15, with a 2 point advantage. 

The dinner dance is at a different venue this Ɵme. 
North Ballarat Sports Club 
725 Creswick Road, Ballarat 

We will provide a bus to the dinner dance for all that require a liŌ, at 
the nominal cost of $10.   For those that will need the bus, please book 
your seat on your entry form.  Pick up Ɵmes will be advised by Michelle 
on Saturday arvo. 

PLEASE!!!!!!!!!!  get your entries in as soon as you can. 

And PLEASE!!!!! Book your seat for the dinner dance with your entry. 
Numbers have to be confirmed 7 days before the event, so let me know 
if you are aƩending. 

Hope to see you all in Ballarat for my last tournament!! 

Helena – Tournament Director

Upcoming Tournaments 2018 

Grays Ballarat Tourn                  23-25 Nov 

2019 

Horsham Masters Tourn            15-17 Feb  

Vic Masters Champs–Bendigo 12-14 April 

Masters/Juniors – W’folds        25-26 May

Wodonga Masters Tourn           19-21 July

Aust Masters Champs Gold Coast Qld 

2-13 September 

Grays Ballarat Masters Tourn  22-24 Nov 

The  Prez Says—Cont’d from page 1 

The VMSA has been fortunate to receive valuable 

support from some loyal sponsors throughout the 

year. Sincere thanks to Steve Walton, Terry Barlow, 

Wali Linhart and Max Smith for their major 

contribuƟons throughout the year. Thanks also to 

Wali Linhart and Jill Morsch for their generous 

donaƟon of raffle prizes at all our tournaments .  

There are so many other volunteers lending 

assistance to the VMSA which might seem to go 

unnoƟced. This is my opportunity to thank you. We 

are fortunate to have many people willing to assist 

and contribute in this way. Thank you again to those 

who volunteered their Ɵme and effort without 

seeking thanks and aƩenƟon. I am very grateful. 

Finally, as President, it has been a pleasure to serve 

the associaƟon once again. I look forward to the 

challenges we may face going forward and again 

thank the commiƩee for their wonderful support. 

Your Prez L ou Morsch 

Michael Bourke photo not available 



 
 
(1) SECTION 1 Winner DAVID MATCHETT Morwell  

Runner Up DAVID ZEMAN Bentleigh  
Third GARY MCPYKE Mulgrave  
Consolation plate RICHARD HORLOCK ACT 

 
(2) SECTION 2 Winner STUART JONES Benalla 

Runner Up GREG MURPHY Benalla  
Third DARREN O'NEILL Brighton Rec  
Plate ANDREW MEREDITH Shepparton  
Consolation plate MARK THURKLE Brighton 

 
(3) SECTION 3 Winner CHRIS RIDGWELL Shepparton  

Runner Up CLEM VINEY Squash Logic  
Third JOHN PAYNE Poowong 

 
(4) SECTION 4 Winner JOSEPH WONG PEGS  

Runner Up BARRY FITZPATRICK Bendigo  
Third GREG DUNCAN Milawa  
Consolation plate TOM SLATTERY Mulgrave 

 
(5) SECTION 5 Winner TONY FIEDLER Mulgrave  

Runner Up RICHARD JOHNSON Moorabbin  
Third ANNE FORDHAM TONIC  
Consolation plate BRIAN LYONS Yarrawonga 

 
(6) SECTION 6 Winner LORI FERNANDEZ CORIO  

Runner Up FRANK BUGEJA Poowong  
Third NORM DAVIS Shepparton  
Consolation plate NEIL TYTLER Moorabbin 

 
(7) SECTION 7 Winner SHANE THORPE Westerfolds  

Runner Up MICHELLE ROWLES PEGS  
Third ROD WILSON  
Consolation plate RON SMITH ACT 

 
(8) SECTION 8 Winner WENDY MCWILLIAMS Mountain District  

Runner Up DONNA FISHER Mildura  
Third JOHN SCULLY Mulgrave  
Consolation plate HENRY PASTUSZKA Benalla 

 
(9) SECTION 9 Winner PAM PARK Moorabbin  

Runner Up LYNETTE WOODYARD PEGS  
Third JOHN STRATTON Lilydale  
Plate HELEN  LOCOCO PEGS  
Consolation plate JENNY  ANDERSON Moe 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sponsors of this tournament –  

Smith’s Lane Wines 





 At the VMSA Annual General MeeƟng held on the 26th 

August, it was with great sadness we farewelled Helena 

Morgan from the commiƩee aŌer she stood down from her 

role as Tournament Director. Helena has been a wonderful 

servant of the VMSA over many, many years.  Amongst her 

many achievements, she has overseen three Australian 

Championships as Tournament Director during her Ɵme on 

the commiƩee.  She is a Life Member of our AssociaƟon 

and also a naƟonal recipient of the Judith Goadby Award ‐

such is her contribuƟon to Masters squash. CongratulaƟons 

Helena on an outstanding contribuƟon to the VMSA and to 

squash in general. 

To farewell Helena in a style befiƫng her status, I feel we 

need to make a special effort in Ballarat this November to 

honour her. The best way to do this is by throwing her a 

party of course. So, I’m puƫng it out there early and 

request everyone to dress up in their finest evening aƫre 

like Helena likes to do and make the Ballarat dinner dance 

in November a night to remember. The dress standard for 

the night will be evening cocktail so don’t be slack. Make an 

effort to make Helena’s night and dress to impress as we 

send her off in style.  

I’m looking forward to celebraƟng this occasion with 

Helena and all her supporters and friends. See you at the 

North Ballarat Sports Club on the 24th November.  

Yours Truly                                        The Prez     

A FUNNY THING HAPPENED ON THE WAY TO THE 

AUSTRALIANS…..   

Picture this— 

A certain Vic squashie (hint‐MT) and his partner (hint‐LW) 

were on their way to the Tassie Masters on the Spirit of 

Tasmania.  They have had a few cordials (red of course) 

on the way.  They reƟre to their cabin and bunk in for the 

night.  Some Ɵme later he gets up to answer the call of 

nature and forgeƫng where he was went out of the 

room and shut the door (being very considerate in not 

puƫng on the light) finding himself in the passage way of 

the ship, locked out ...STARKERS!! 

Oops….he knocks on the door calling to his partner who 

is pracƟcally in a comatose state.  AŌer 20 mins of knock‐

ing and calling, he ventures to another door a couple of 

cabins down thinking it was the cabin of another 

squashie.  Wrong.  The older couple were just a surprised 

as our wayward venturer.  Two younger ladies came by 

so he asked if they could get him a towel to which one of 

them replied “A hankie should do it”.   

They then said they would need to call security to which M said 

“Oh yes, please do”.   

The security guard approaches asking “What’s going on here 

Sir?” and M explains his situaƟon. “How do I know this is your 

room?” asks the guard (I’m surprised he didn’t ask if he had ID 

on him).   “Well” says M “if you look in this cabin you will see a 

lady with her face planted in the pillow with her buƩ in the air”.  

One glace inside and the security guard said “OK mate, have a 

good night”.   

L was a liƩle surprised when she woke bright and chirpy saying 

“Good morning” being oblivious to the night’s events, to which 

M replied “Yeah thanks babe. That was an evenƞul night”. 

LOCAL HORSHAM NEWSPAPER ARTICLE 
PUBLISHED AFTER OUR TEAMS EVENT 

TOURNAMENT IN FEBRUARY 2018. 



TEAMS REPORT TASSIE 2018 

Tasmania you might say, always gives 120% when it comes to squash. I always feel welcome as 
Tassie people have proven to be amongst the friendliest squashies in Australia. 

A smaller group from Victoria went to the Australians this year and enjoyed a great week, with some 
nice weather to be had. 

The team’s dinner at the Soho Hotel housed all the players, partners and some surprise blasts from 
the past.  Thanks to Ann Alderson and Jenny Clark for dropping in for dinner.  It was great to catch 
up with you.  Special thanks to Peter Wright (AMSA President) and his lovely partner Irene for 
sharing the evening with us. We enjoyed great food and a few drinks, which sounds strange for 
masters squash people to do. 

The dinner also provided us with an opportunity to thank Brian Davey for helping us out with 
supplying our new jackets from Biz Collection.  I still can’t believe how well received the jackets have 
been, they have been walking out the door.  We had a great team photo done with most wearing 
them on the night and also around the courts during the week, making it easy to spot the Vics in a 
crowd. 

Injuries stopped us dead in our tracks on Monday as we dropped like flies, in particular Frosty who 
decided to take on the front wall and came off second best.  We are so lucky to have so many people 
happy to chip in and play extra matches to get the teams through.  A special thanks to Janine Eedy, 
Jill Morsch, Karen Gallo, Brian Lyons and Brian Davey. 

At an Australian tournament, you need to play at least one match to get recognition for that 
tournament.  Some players will do anything to get their tournament recognition.  Michelle kindly 
gave up her spot so Mal Rubinich (who recently had surgery) could play one match.  However, there 
was a condition, Mal had to dress like a girl and wear a skort.  He eagerly participated and said that it 
felt very free and was more comfortable than shorts.   

It was also great to see some new virgins join us for the teams – Deb Pulham, Lori Fernandez and 
Barry Reid.  By all accounts, I hear you are hooked and will be back for another Australian. 

Out of our 10 teams we had some pretty good results with our Div 3 and Div 12 teams winning their 
division, Div 7 runners up and Div 6 came in 3rd.  A great effort and huge congratulations to those 
teams. 

We had a number of Victorians who reached some tournament milestones, Janine Eedy, Anne 
Fordham, Reg Green, Michelle Rowles and Lynette Woodyard (10 years), David Shay (15 years) Brian 
Lyons (20 years) and Terry Barlow, Ray Gallo and Tom Slattery (25 years).  Congratulations on a 
wonderful achievement. 

A special thanks to Janie Eedy and Anne Fordham for representing Victoria at the Teams Meeting to 
battle out the gradings on behalf of Victoria. 

The convict experience was very well done in the old goal followed by a free beer at the brewery.  
The lovely Judy Fox from Tassie suggested that we go to the Japanese restaurant a couple of doors 
up from the brewery.  I booked for 10, but this is how fantastic the Australians are, so many 
interstate people wanted to share our evening that we finished up with over 40 people and took 



over the whole top floor of the restaurant.  What a great evening, so thanks all the interstate people 
who came and made the evening very special for all.  

Next year the Australians will be held in Queensland from 2-13 September. Lock it in, bring a hat and 
sunscreen. The main centre will be on some of the Commonwealth Games squash courts at Carrara 
as well as two other centres in the Gold Coast area. Waka Elers who used to live in Victoria, is 
running Labrador courts so it will be great to catch up with him. I know he will have the fridge well 
stocked. 

A huge thanks as always to Michelle for all the things she did to get us there.  I can’t list them all, the 
list would never end. So, thanks Michelle. 

‘Til we go to Pineapple land, that’s all from me. 

Regards Darren O’Neill 

 

  

 

 

Right - Mal Rubinich 
ready for action in 
his borrowed skort. 
 

Left - Mal and opponent 
Dave McDonald who also 
joined in the fun. 

 

Victorian recipients of 
Australian Tournament 
Badges 

Brian Lyons receiving 
his Australians 20 
Tournament Badge 

Our oldest competitor, Max 
Smythe (centre), Runner-up in 
the 90+ division. 

 
Secretary Michelle 
Rowles with President 
Peter Wright 



Warren Miller ‐ Winner  
Max Smythe (leŌ) Runner‐up 

90+ Division 

President Peter Wright 

and wife Irene 

Kay Dobson winner of the  Australians 

Judith Goadby Memorial Award for 2018. 

Division 12 Winners Vic 10  

Donna Fisher, Jillian Thomas, 

Jill Morsch, Karen Gallo 

Terry, Darren & Lou 

enoying the party. 

Div 7 Runner Up Vic 7  

Trevor Walker, Neil Tytler, 

Shane Thorpe, Mal Rubinich 

Division 3 Winner VIC 2  

Alan McRorie, Mark  Thurkle,  

Michael Lucas. 

AGE EVENT  CHAMPIONS 

Jan WhackeƩ Qld—

Recipient of the Peter 

Wright OAM Award 

Teams Event PresentaƟons 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Asia Pacific Masters Games 2018 
 

As you know, a few of the Victorian masters (altogether 14 in the group) ventured to warmer weather in 
September.  Darren (O’Neill) are you keeping my beersss chilled? 
Just some write-up maybe for your next newsletter or website, and what you guys missed out on!! 
 
The group spent 3 days in Kuala Lumpur for "intensive" training and a friendly match with Kelab Shah Alam 
before making our way to Penang.  We made new friends and paved the way for future friendlies in KL and 
Penang, having been invited to return to Penang next March for another Masters tournament. 
 
The inaugural Asia Pacific Masters Games was held in Penang, Malaysia from 7-15 September 2018 with over 
5,500 athletes and covered 22 sports.  Next APMG is in Korea in 2022. 
 
It was a very enjoyable and memorable trip to my hometown, a foodie's paradise. 
There was plenty of good squash played, superb hawker food and of course, plenty of fluid consumed. 
 
18 Australians participated in Squash and Squash57 and had a very successful and enjoyable trip with some 
brilliant results (below): 

Gold medallists: 
Michele Hedge (NSW) - Women's Open 55-59 
Biddy McFarlane - Women's Open 60-64 
Shahroze Khan - Squash57 Men's Open 35-39 
Matthew Howard - Squash57 Men's Open 45-49 
Shahroze Khan - member of Mixed Teams over 35s 
Ross Francis & Michele Hedge - members of Mixed Teams over 55s 
Jackie Bannon - Women's Recreational 55-59   
Roger Willoby (QLD) - Men's Recreational over 80s 
 
Silver medallists: 
Matthew Howard - Men's Open 45-49 
Mick Dyke - Men's Open 50-54 
Chye Lim - Men's Open 55-59 
Trevor Harvey (QLD) - Men's Open 60-64 
Chye Lim, Angelo Coco & Biddy McFarlane - members of Mixed Teams over 55s   
 
Bronze medallists: 
Allison Douglas - Women's Open 45-49 
Shahroze Khan - Men's Open 35-39 
Gary McPyke - Men's Open 50-54 
Mick Dyke, Gary McPyke, Steve Cuff & Allison Douglas - members of Mixed Teams over 45s   

 

 
Men’s 35 -39 Open Winner  
Meglin Rathnasamy Qld   
Runner Up Bill Doherty Vic 

 

 
Men’s 40-44 Open  
Winner Grant Farrant NSW   
Runner up Chris Photis 

 

 
Men's 75-79 Div 2 Winner  
Ted McKenzie NSW 
Runner Up Barry Durham Vic 
  

 

 

Men’s 75-79 Open   
Winner Mike McDonald NSW    
Runner Up Brian Lyons Vic 

 

 
Men’s 80-84 Open   
Winner Dinny Hurley Vic    
Runner Up Brian Sandercock NSW 

 

 
Men’s 90+ Inaugural Open   
Winner Chas Renner WA    
Runner Up Max Smyth Vic 

 

 
Men's 55-59 Open  
Winner Warren Miller Vic  
Runner up Kelvin Smith Qld  
Special Plate Danny Zande WA 

 

 
Women’s 45-49 Div 2  
Winner Anne Fordham Vic    
Runner Up Wendy Beard NT 

 

 
Women’s 45-49 Open  
Winner Mel Shutt Tas    
Runner Up Janine Eedy Vic. 
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VMSA TOURNAMENT – GRAYS BALLARAT 2018 - ENTRY FORM 
 

EVENTS:  Events/Gradings will depend on entries. The number of events will be determined by the 
level of entries. 

 
Date of Birth:   Gender   M / F      Age at 23rd November, 2018:    
Surname:    Given Names:     
Address:    P/Code:    

 

Suburb: 
 

Mobile:    
 

Email address:    
 

Emergency Contact Name:    
 

Ph No:    Relationship: 
IMPORTANT: Please fill in all the details of your current pennant team, grade and position. 

 

 Midweek State Country Masters 
League     

Grade     

Position     

Club     
 

Are you a financial member of the VMSA?  YES : NO: 
(Playing VMSA pennant is not automatic membership – See Conditions) 

 

ARE YOU AVAILABLE TO PLAY FRIDAY NIGHT? 
 
MATCHES START AT 7.30 PM 

 

YES : NO : 
 

                                                                                   We need as many as possible to play Friday night.        Time available ___  pm 
 

ENTRY FEES: Non-Members $45.00 
VMSA Members $35.00 
 25+ Tournament players   $30.00 (Financial Members Only) 

 
PLEASE COMPLETE:  Payment attached for: Entry  Fee:  $ . 

Dinner Dance - $50 per person  (No. attending)   Dinner Dance: $ . 
 

Courtesy Bus - $10 per person   (No. attending)   Courtesy Bus: $ . 
VMSA Membership - $25 if due (check due date on website) VMSA  Membership: $   .   

 
TOTAL:   $   .   

 

Do you have any dietary requirements for the Dinner Dance? Please specify    
 

I agree to abide by all tournament conditions and decisions of the tournament committee. 
 
 

Signed:     Date:    
 
 

Send entry form and payment to: Helena Morgan, VMSA, PO Box 2246, MELTON SOUTH, VIC 3338 
 

Fax to (03) 9747 3150 or email hjmorgan@bigpond.net.au. Please do not send cash by mail. 

  Entries close Friday 9th November  2018 
 

My preferred method of payment is: 
 

Visa  Mastercard  Direct Debit   -  BSB 633000 A/c 130422223 Description:  <  eg.......... YOUR NAME > 

Card Number:   

 

Card Holder’s Name (please print):   Expiry Date:                /    
 

Payment Amount:  $       Signature (Card Holder Only):     
 

mailto:hjmorgan@bigpond.net.au
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